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YEAR 7 BULLETIN  
Term 1 Week 7 

 
IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES 

15th to 27th 
March Multiple dates NAPLAN Testing Window continues 

22nd to 24th 
March Wednesday-Friday Year 7 Camp – Great Aussie Bush Camp (Tea Gardens) 

27th March Monday GHS Athletics Carnival 
6th April Thursday Last day of Term One 

 
A MESSAGE FROM YOUR YEAR ADVISOR 
The PBL (Positive Behaviour for Learning) focus of the fortnight is Personal Best. This week, 
students were provided further opportunities to demonstrate their personal best as we 
began NAPLAN testing. Students have been praised for their application in this area. Well 
done! 

It was fantastic to see so many of you again and meet some of you, at our annual Parent 
Meet & Greet Forum on Wednesday evening. Thank you for your dedication and 
commitment to your child/ward’s education by connecting with staff and building the 
partnership as we work collaboratively to support our young people through their schooling 
journey. I have attached some information from the evening for your perusal. 

On Thursday, our school observed National Close the Gap Day, a day advocating for health 
equity of Australia’s indigenous people as we learned about the health issues and barriers to 
wellbeing that they may face. 

Our award recipients for students who had 100% attendance for the previous week went to 
Alex M, Grace W, Alex W and Emily H. We have consistently had over one hundred students 
achieve this feat each week. It is a testament to the students and families for their ongoing 
commitment.  

Sincerely, 

Mr Mark Finlayson 

 

YEAR 7 CAMP – The Great Aussie Bush Camp 

It is finally upon us! Next Wednesday we will be departing 
for our first camp as a cohort with one-hundred-and-
twenty students attending.  

Please contact me if you have any concerns or final 
questions prior to departure.  
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ATTENDANCE 

• A response as to why the student is absent is required by return SMS or contact the 
school office on 4393 7000 within 7 days. 

• More than two consecutive sick days require a doctor’s certificate. 
• Extended leave needs to be approved by the Deputy Principal for events such as holidays. 

PARENT FORUM  
I am interested to see the effectiveness and reach that the Weekly Bulletins have. When you 
are reading this for the first time, may you please click this LINK?  

If you would like a call back to discuss your feedback, please write this and your child/ward’s 
name. 

OTHER NEWS 
Congratulations to the boys on their successful performance at the U14s Buckley Shield 
Rugby League Gala Day last week. They all put in a massive effort, winning 2 out of their 3 
games against Erina and Northlakes – a great achievement, especially considering that it was 
their first time playing together. We had some great representation from Year 7. Well done 
on stepping up and representing our school! 

SCHOOL CONTACT 
Please call the school on 4393 7000 or email me at mark.finlayson9@det.nsw.edu.au with 
any questions, concerns, or feedback you have. 

 

 

https://forms.gle/kUhgy8KUKkhj1dTU9
mailto:mark.finlayson9@det.nsw.edu.au


Parent Portal

• Daily classes and student timetables
• Attendance information
• Whole school and year group notices
• Wellbeing (positives and negative incidents)
• Academic software (G-Suite, Office online, 

Zoom and more)

















Presented by Mrs. Kim McLean 
(HT Welfare)





NSW Department of Education: 

What are your legal responsibilities as parents/caregivers?

Education in New South Wales is compulsory for all children between the ages of six years and
below the minimum school leaving age. The Education Act 1990 requires that parents ensure
their children of compulsory school age are enrolled at, and regularly attend school, or, are
registered with the Board of Studies, Teaching and Educational Standards for home-schooling.

Attendance Guidelines



Late ArrivalsArriving on time 
• Ensures that students do not miss out on important learning activities scheduled early in the day

• Helps students learn the importance of punctuality and routine

• Give students time to greet their friends before class

• Reduces classroom disruption

Lateness is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained by
parents/carers.



Absences
On occasion, your child may need to be absent from school. If you are unsure about how to go about recording
an absence or for the reason behind the absence, give our friendly office staff or wellbeing team member a call.
We want to make sure your absence is recorded accurately and we are here to answer any of your questions.

Justified reasons for student absences may include:

• being sick, or having an infectious disease

• having an unavoidable medical appointment

• being required to attend a recognised religious holiday

• exceptional or urgent family circumstance (e.g. attending a funeral)

Following an absence from school, you must ensure that within 7 
days, you provide your child’s school with a verbal or written 
explanation for the absence. However, if the school has not received 
an explanation from you within 2 days, the school may contact you 
to discuss the absence.

After 3 continuous days of absence, a medical certificate must be 
supplied!

You can obtain these from your GP, a local pharmacist, etc.







School Refusal
In some instances, students may start to refuse to come to school. This is a difficult time for families trying to juggle work and
school expectations and can become very stressful. The best way to avoid this is identifying early clues

• a couple of missed days a week

• having sick or upset tummies before coming to school

• withdrawing from social groups and peers and

• missing assessment task dues dates.

• Head Teacher Welfare – Mrs. Kim McLean

• Head Teacher Welfare 2I/C – Mr. Sean Glachan

• Year Advisers – Mr. Mark Finlayson (Year 7), Mr. Todd Buxton (Year 8), Mr. Nathan Te Rangi (Year 9) & 
Mr. Sean Glachan (Year 10).

• School Counsellors – Mrs. Leanne Brooke & Ms. Shay Mallie-Maharta

• Student Support Officer (trained social worker) – Mr. John Dykes

We look forward to working in partnership with you to support your child to fulfil their life opportunities.

Contact a wellbeing team member, we are here to support you and have a range of strategies to assist you and your family
throughout this tough time. Communication is key!

Who to Contact:



Presented by Mr. Mark Finlayson 
(Year 7 Adviser)



Website Features

• Information on how to support students 
academically, socially and emotionally

• Learning and assessment information at 
Gorokan High School

• Upcoming excursions and events 
• Online payments













Assessments at GHS

• Every subject and every year group has an 
Assessment schedule

• Each subject has 3 to 4 assessments a year 
(usually one each term)

• Assessments typically fall between Week 6 to 
10.

• For each formal assessment, official 
notification is provided with approximately 2 
weeks notice











LEARNING & 
SUPPORT

Introduction/ Staff Members

NAPLAN

Overview of Supports Available

Programs available

How to access extra support



LEARNING & SUPPORT STAFF
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Alana Folkes: HT Student Growth/ Learning & Support Teacher

Sam McGree: HT Teaching & Learning / Learning & Support Teacher

Samson Underwood: HT Teaching & Learning / Learning & Support Teacher

Trudi Carter: Learning & Support Teacher

SLSO – Student Learning Support Officer's

Parraprofessional's



NAPLAN 2023
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WEEK 9: 20/3- 24/3

Wednesday – Writing Yr. 7&9
Thursday – Yr.7 Reading
Friday – Yr. 7 Conventions of Language & Numeracy
Year 7 catch up assessments Thursday & Friday.
Monday Week 9 catch ups for Yr. 7.

Monday- Yr. 9 Reading & Conventions of Language
Tuesday – Numeracy
Wednesday – catch up assessments -
Thursday - catch up assessments
Friday - catch up assessments

WEEK 8: 15/3 - 17/3



NAPLAN 2023
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WHY DO STUDENTS DO 
NAPLAN?

• NAPLAN is a national literacy and numeracy assessment that 
students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 sit each year.

• NAPLAN is just one aspect of a school’s assessment and 
reporting process. It doesn’t replace ongoing assessments 
made by teachers about student performance, but it can 
provide teachers with additional information about students’ 
educational progress.

• NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities and 
governments with information about how education 
programs are working and whether young Australians are 
achieving important educational outcomes in literacy and 
numeracy.

NAPLAN ONLINE

• Online NAPLAN tests provide more precise results and are 
more engaging for students. One of the main benefits is 
tailored (or adaptive) testing, where the test presents 
questions which may be more or less difficult depending on a 
student’s responses.

• Tailored testing allows a wider range of student abilities to be 
assessed and measures student achievement more precisely. A 
student’s overall NAPLAN result is based on both the 
number and complexity of questions they answer correctly. 
Your child should not be concerned if they find questions 
challenging; they may be taking a more complex test 
pathway.

• Students sit assessments in writing, reading, conventions of 
language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 
The questions assess content linked to the Australian 
Curriculum: English and Mathematics.



SUPPORTS AVAILABLE @ GHS
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LEARNING SUPPORT

• Personalised Learning 
Support Plan (PLSP) and 
cross-media growth 
strategies (adjustments to 
learning)

• Literacy & Numeracy 
Support.

• SLSO in class support
• Special Provisions

BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT

• Behaviour interventions to 
encourage student 
engagement.

• Individual Behaviour
Support Plans (IBSP)

• Student Mentors
• Student monitoring

WELLBEING SUPPORT

• Attendance plans
• Student Support Officer
• Student Support Officer
• Mental Health Support
• Links with School 

Counsellor and outside 
agencies



PLEASE CONTACT
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If you have any concerns, please contact the school. There are many 
supports available at GHS, if you have any concerns about your 
child/student please contact us as we are well prepared and can make 
the necessary adjustments to best suit the needs of all students.
This is also done in a discreet manner; many times, parents have been 
concerned about their child appearing different or that they don't want 
the school to know. We are very experienced in supporting students 
without other students knowing they need extra support.
If you have any questions or queries, please contact the school.



CONTACTS
GHS – Administration
Student Year Advisors
Learning & Support Teachers
HT Wellbeing
Please take an information outline of the 
Support's available within NSW Department of 
Education.
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